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We welcome alumni news on jobs, moves, and special activities. Please 

include your name - first, last (maiden) - major and graduation year 

(or dates of attendance), address, phone, and employer/position. Mail 

your item to "Class Notes," Cal Poly Magazine, Heron Hall Room 204, 

Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo, CA 93407, or send via e-mail at 

ars@polymail.calpoly.edu. 

Due to the large number of submissions, we publish alumni information 

only, on a first-received basis, reserving later items for the next issue. We 

print information on events that have already occurred only. We try to 

avoid duplicating department newsletter items, and do not publish or 

return unsolicited photos. 

NOTE: Beginning with the spring 2001 Cal Poly Magazine issue, all Class 

Notes become the property of Cal Poly for the purpose of publication in print 
and on the Web. 

'50s California, Nevada, Hawaii, and the 
• Gerald Gaffney (ASCI '51) retired Pacific Basin. He resides in Stockton. 
after 30 years with the California State • William Thomas Avenell (ASCI 
Dept. of Food and Agriculture as a '57) owns Tom Avenell Management 
marketing specialist in fruits and Co. in Sacramento. He earned his black 
vegetables. He resides in San Bruno. belt in tae kwon do and is training to 
• Rodger Siems (AE '52) retired and become an instructor. He writes, "I 
is a board member of the California hope you are having as much fun as I 
Regional Water Quality Control Board am [at] 70!" • Don Mansell (EE '57) 
for the Santa Ana region. He lives in retired as a consultant in 1995 after 
Hemet. • Roy Stratton (ME '52) is working for many years with Bechtel 
retired after working in the aerospace Corp. He resides in San Anselmo. 
and commercial sectors. He and his • Donald Mills (ARCE '57) retired 
wife reside in Woodland Hills.• Alvin after 36 years with Boyle Engineering 
Trivelpiece (EE '53), physicist, is Corp. He resides in Ventura and 
chairman and president of Tennessee continues to consult part time.•Jack 
Technology Development Corp. He is Stammer (ME '57) retired from 
listed in the 2000 edition of Who's Who Aerojet in Sacramento after working 42 
in the World and Who's Who in Science years in the rocket propulsion industry. 
and Engineering. He resides in Oak He is now trying to "rocket that little 
Ridge, Tenn .• Earl Weinstein (EE white [golf] ball." His daughter, Alicia 
'53) is retired and lives in Pahrump, Stammer, studies business adminis­
Nev.• Donald Christensen (OH '54) tration at Cal Poly.• Eugene West 
retired from Davids & Royston Bulb Co. (ME '57) retired from the Dept. of the 
Inc. in 1995 and resides in Glendora. Navy in 1994 as a reliability engineer. 
• Kermit Kliewer (PI'54, MS AGRI He makes "old-fashioned" wooden toys 
'61) retired in 1992 after teaching and shows them to schools in Ventura 
agriculture for 35 years. He now owns County. He also volunteers at the 
and operates a 21-acre avocado ranch. Braille Institute. He has been married 
He and his wife of 43 years live in for 46 years and lives in Oxnard. 
VaHey Center and have four children. • Albert Dandurand (MATH'58) 
• Robert Newby Jr. (ARCE '54) retired from the City of Los Angeles 
retired and is a national director with and resides in Winnetka.•Jim 
the Family Motor Coach Association. Mulford (AE '58) retired in 1998 
He and his wife live in San Luis Obispo. from the U.S. Corps of Engineers. 
• Lt. Commander Herman L. He consults part time for VWI 
Zeller (OH '55, MS AGRI '71) is International and resides in Apple 
president of Oxnard Beautiful, an Valley.• Carl Sorensen (EL '58) 
organization that enhances the quality retired from Lockheed Martin, 
of life for Oxnard citizens with tree Librascope division, where he was vice 
planning projects.• Mario Milani president of operations and resource 
(AE '56) has worked for more than 43 management. He resides with his wife 
years as a regional construction in Glendale.• Malcolm Gaddis (EE 
engineer for the USDA Natural '59) retired in 1983 as manager of 
Resources Conservation Service for locomotive engineering after 35 years 
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with Southern Pacific Railroad. He lives 
in Campbell and volunteers at Cal 
Poly's Swanton Pacific Railroad. 
• Daniel Haley Jr. (PE '59, MS PE 
'62) is semi-retired and works in the 
Los Altos School District with gifted 
children in the areas of history and 
geography. He also represents the 
school district on committees as 
needed.• Ronald Walecki (ME '59) 
owns his own business importing 
quartz crystals from Asia. He resides in 
Redondo Beach and writes, "Life is good." 

'SOs 
• Gerald Linnell (PE '60) retired in 
1995 from South San Francisco Unified 
School District. He and his wife of 44 
years reside in Angels Camp.• David 
Loomis (SOCS '61) is co-founder, 
chief financial officer, and director of 
AmeriCom USA in Arroyo Grande. 
• Richard Simpson (BIO '61, MA 
ED '64) retired after 38 years with 
Lucia Mar Unified School District, 
where he was an elementary principal 
and administrator. He and his wife live 
in Arroyo Grande.• Dennis Riddle 
(AERO '62) retired from NASA-Ames 
Research Center in 1998 after 36 years 
in aeronautics and flight research. He 
lives in Seaside.• David Boldi (AERO 
'64) retired from Northrop/Grumman 
Corp. after 29 years and resides in 
Redondo Beach.•James Clark (FM 
'64) retired from Bank of America in 
1998 and has been touring the country 
in a motor home. He resides in San Luis 
Obispo.• Gordon Wood (EL '66) 
retired from the Jet Propulsion 
Laboratory in 1999 and is now a 
consultant for deep-space communi­
cations. He resides in La Canada 
Flintridge.• W. John Mortensen 
(AGSC '67) has taught agriculture for 
35 years. Upon retiring he plans to use 
his time for "travel, fishing, and 
pursuing my gold mining ventures" in 
Oregon.• Dorothy Friedmann (HE 
'68) owns her own bookkeeping firm. 
She and her husband have been 
married for 30 years and live in Santa 
Monica.•J. Alan Walti (ME '68) 
retired from the Los Angeles Dept. of 
Water and Power after 30 years. "I now 
surf more than ever before, including 
my teenage years." He lives in Redondo 
Beach.• Dave Wilson (ME '69) 
supervises a PG&E construction 
operation in the San Joaquin Valley. 
He resides in Merced. 

'70s 
• Victor Bartholomew (ME '70) is 
engineering manager at Sentrol, a 
company that develops products for 
the security and life safety (fire 
systems) industry. He and his wife, 
Victoria (Hopper) Bartholomew 
(BIO '70), live in Sherwood, Ore. 
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N (AGS '66) is 

passionate about his young 

friends in Moscow. "'They have spirit 

and courage," he says, referring to 

the many young Russians living in 

state-run orphanages known as 

children's homes. Although not a 

typical vacation destination, the 

Moscow orphanages bring.Manzer 

and his wife, Unda, back year after 

year to help the kids physically and 

emotionally. 

A Rotarian for more than 30 

years, Manzer made his first trip to a 

children's home 12 years ago 

through the St. Helena Rotary Club. 

In 1997 the Rotary Club ended its 

Russian program, but the Manzers 

returned annually, taking with them 

cases of fresh fruit and basic supplies 

too expensive for the orphanages to 

purchase. 

"Over the years we've followed 

one of our favorite young girls to 

two different orphanages," he 

explains. And during each visit the 

Manzers have met more orphans in 

• Patti (Hamer) Breckenridge (OH 
'70, MS LA '79) retired from Cal Poly 
in 1998 after 23 years of teaching 
in the Environmental Horticultural 
Science Dept. She lives with her 
husband, Steve Breckenridge, who 
studied ornamental horticulture in 
1977, in Pine Knoll Shores, N.C. 
• David Bronzan (BUS (70) coaches 
cross county and track at the College of 
the Sequoias in Visalia. In 1999 the 
men's team won the Northern 
California Championship in cross­
country, and Bronzan was selected 
California State Community College 
Men's Coach of the Year. • Merlyn 
Chesnut (SOCS '70) authored The 
Tauata Land, a book about the history 
of the Tauata, Calif., area from the day 
of the Chumash. She resides in 
Pleasanton.• Joseph Arluck (ET '71) 
is a senior engineering associate in the 
defense technologies engineering 
division for Lawrence Livermore 
Laboratories.• Thomas Caudill (SS 
(71) is a soil scientist for the USDA 
Natural Resources Conservation 
Service. He lives in Madera.• Robert 
Ranney (ABM '71) worked at the 
same company for 27 years, then went 
on to do substitute teaching and is 
considering getting his teaching 

need, of all ages. 

Manzer has maintained pen 

pals in Russia, hosted exchange 

students, and secured medical 

assistance for ill children. "One 

young man, age 11, has undergone 

[multiple] surgeries in Russia," says 

Manzer. 'We're trying very hard to 

get him to an American surgeon." 

In December 1999, through 

their church, the Manzers helped 

facilitate the adoption of three 

teenage girls by Napa Valley 

families. Manzer is now working on 

developing a foster care program to 

match an American family with a 

Russian family, with the American 

family providing a small monthly 

stipend that would allow the Russian 

family to take in a child from an 

orphanage. And in July he made his 

13th journey to the former Soviet 

Union with a team, including his 

wife, to work at a Russian summer 

camp. 

"You become addicted to 

helping others," he says. 

credential. He resides in Exeter. • Jack 
Boogaard (BUS (72) was named state 
business administrator for 1999 by the 
Association of California School 
Administrators. He resides in Clovis. 
• Kerry Brady (BIO ' 72) earned his 
M.D., is a lieutenant colonel in the 
Army Medical Corps, and chief of 
clinical pathology at Darnall Army 
Community Hospital. He has three 
daughters and resides in Belton, Texas. 
• Richard Lopez (CRP '72) earned 
his J.D. from the University of 
Colorado in 1991. He was elected to 
the Boulder City Council in 1997. 
• Deborah Meadows (BUS (72) is 
corporate officer and senior vice 
president of human resources for 
Middlesen Mutual Assurance Co. of 

ew England. She resides in 
Glastonbury, Conn.• Dennis Scott 
(ARCH '72) has been an architect with 
California State Parks and Recreation 
for 27 years, having designed hundreds 
of structures. He resides in Sacramento. 
• Larry Bergman (EL (73) is 
manager of the engineering and 
communications infrastructure section 
at the Jet Propulsion Laboratory in 
Pasadena.• Lee Dedioi (ET '73) is a 
design engineer for Industrial Electric 
Service Co. in Arcata.• Carl Glahn 

(AERO (73) is a design specialist in 
missile design at Lockheed Martin. He 
lives with his wife and three sons in 
Boulder Creek.• Greg Heim (ET (73) 
is engineering manager at Industrial 
Ventilation Inc. He and his wife reside 
in Wilder, Idaho.•Jeanette (Coates) 
Shade (CFD '73) teaches elementary 
science for the Livermore Valley 
Joint Unified School District. • Paul 
Tokunaga OOUR '73) completed his 
26th year with Intervarsity Christian 
Fellowship, a campus ministry, where 
he is the national coordinator of the 
Asian-American ministry. He also 
edited and co-authored a book titled 
Faith On The Edge. He resides in 
Decatur, Ga.• Carl Ungerer (CHEM 
(73) is one of 25 featured scientists in 
the Oregon Museum of Science and 
Industry in an exhibit titled "Faces of 
Science." He works in the College of 
Oceanographic and Atmospheric 
Science at Oregon State University. 
• Linda Ashworth (BIO (74) 
worked for 2S years in genetics research 
at Lawrence Livermore National 
Laboratories before deciding to teach 
high school students, genealogy clubs, 
and federal and state judges. She is on 
the advisory board for the Law and 
Science Academy for Washington, D.C., 
courts, and lives in Livermore.• Steve 
Carr (EE (74) retired after 24 years 
with PacifiCorp. He has started his own 
Web site design business, EtherJazz, in 
West Linn, Ore.• Debra Duggan 
(SPC '74) offers cooking classes and 
children's etiquette programs at Central 
Coast Culinary in San Luis Obispo. 
• Dale Durran (MATH (74) was 
appointed adjunct professor of applied 
mathematics at the University of 
Washington. He lives with his family in 
Seattle.• David Schmidt (NRM '74) 
is manager for a watershed area in the 
Tennessee Valley for the Tennessee 
Valley Authority in Mussel Shoals, Ala. 
• Michael Vradenburg, who studied 
natural resources management in 1974, 
has been a firefighter for more than 25 
years. He is married with five children 
and resides in Lake Isabella.• Albert 
Cabellon (BAR '75, ARCH (76) is 
co-founder of Archcon, a design-build 
firm in Burlington.• Gary Gravier 
(ET (75) is chief of the water and 
plant engineering office at the 
California Dept. of Water Resources 
in Sacramento.• Grant Hamamoto 
(ET (75) is an aerospace engineer for 
the E-2/C-2 fleet support team at the 
Naval Aviation Depot, North Island, 
San Diego. He and his wife, Kathleen 
Fumiko (Minabe) Hamamoto 
(HE (72), reside in Oceanside.• Jon 
Kaufman (ED' 75) has been teaching 
at Old Mission School in San Luis 
Obispo for 21 years, serving as a math 
and physical education teacher, an 
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athletic director, and a seventh- and 
eighth-grade soccer coach.• Michael 
Krakower (ARCE '75) received the 
grade of fellow by the American Society 
of Civil Engineers. He is head of 
Krakower &: Associates, a structural 
engineering practice in Arcadia. 
• Louise Larson (NRM '75) retired 
from the U.S. Forest Service after 25 
years. She is the second woman in the 
forest service to qualify for firefighter 
retirement at age SO. She lives with her 
husband in Prather. • Cynthia Leeder 
(BCRM '75) was nominated to run for 
chair-elect for the Northern California 
section of the American Association for 
Clinical Chemistry. She resides in San 
Jose.• Matthew Schwartz (GRC 
'75) works for Saatchi + Saatchi, an 
advertising firm in Los Angeles. He 
received one bronze and one Gold Lion 
award at Cannes for the advertising 
campaign of Partnership for a Drug­
Free America.• Kenneth Scofield 
(ARCH '75) works part time as an 
associate and senior project manager 
for Bahr Vermeer &: Haecker Architects 
in Pasadena. The rest of the time 
he acts as president of Van Loon 
Enterprises Inc., a 78-year-old family­
based real estate and property 
management company.• William 
Arman (OH '76) is corporate vice 
president of human resources for 
Environmental Industries Inc. in 
Calabasas.• Scott Delanty (BUS '76) 
is vice president of finance, European 
operations, for Computer Sciences 
Corp. in London, where he lives with 
his wife and two sons.• Mark Gigas 
(BCRM '76) earned his certification as 
an industrial hygienist from the 
American Board of Industrial Hygiene. 
He works as a safety officer for the 
Federal Emergency Management 
Agency for Disaster Relief and resides in 
Ventura.• Bradford Grant (ARCH 
'76) is chair of the Department of 
Architecture at Hampton University, 
Hampton, Va. He has also been 
appointed to the board of the Virginia 
Society of the American Institute of 
Architects.• Craig Hill (ARCH '76) is 
vice president at Integrated Property 
Analysis in Irvine.• Edward Louie 
(LA '76) is a project manager with the 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Los 
Angeles District. He resides in Walnut. 
• Kevin McNamara (MATH '76) has 
worked for Righetti High School in 
Santa Maria for 15 years and was 
named department chair in 2000. He 
also coaches track and field at Allan 
Hancock College.• Anne Prettyman 
(NSCI '76) is one of 20 female outside 
sales engineers in a force of more than 
500 for Cutler Hammer Inc. "My 
associates all have engineering degrees, 
but I feel that my education at Cal Poly 
helped prepare me to be flexible to 
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learn what was required to succeed in 
another field." She resides in West 
Linn, Ore.• Susan Rife OOUR '76) is 
features editor at the Herald Tribune in 
Sarasota, Fla. She has two daughters. 
• David Sellers (PE '76) is president 
at Sellers Petroleum Products in Yuma, 
AriZ., where he has worked since 1976. 
Since 1989 he has served on the board 
of directors for the Arizona Petroleum 
Marketers Association. He and his wife 
have three sons.• Gerald Wong (ET 
'76) is a senior field engineer at 
General Electric Co. in Concord. He is 
married to Kikue "Kathy" Wong, 
who studied ornamental horticulture in 
1981. • Katherine Downey (HE '77) 
is district attendance and records 
technician for the Lompoc Unified 
School District. • William Luffee 
(BUS '77) owns Venue Sports, a track 
and field company specializing in 
uniforms and shoes. He resides in 
Morro Bay.• Tanya Raymond (PE 
'78) is a self-employed physical 
therapist specializing in structural 
bodywork. She and her three children 
live in Honolulu.• Carla Sanders 
OOUR '78) is the deputy metro editor 
for The Press-Enterprise newspaper in 
Riverside.• Paul CardareUi (ET 
'79) is director of products and test 
engineering at Rosun Technologies 
Inc. He and his wife live in Sunnyvale. 
• Robert Clarkjr. (LA '79) owns 
Clark &: Green Associates in Costa 
Mesa. "We [hired] two [Cal Poly] grads 
and they're great," he says. He and his 
wife have two sons.• Candace 
(PaJmer) Frank (ENGL '79) has 
four children and volunteers with the 
Girl Scouts and Boys Club soccer. She 
resides in Chino.• Katherine (Haak) 
Jensen, who studied journalism in 
1979, is a certified nurse-midwife. She 
writes regularly for midWifery 
magazines and published a textbook 
chapter. "I use my journalism a lot, but 
midwifery pays the bills," she writes. 
• Elisabeth Smith (CSC '79) is a 
senior software engineer at Telcordia 
Technologies Inc. She is also president 
of the Spokes-Women Motorcycle Club. 
She is married and resides in 
Piscataway, N.j .• Stuart Sunderman 
(MATH '79) works in research and 
development for the U.S. Navy. Upon 
retirement he plans to tutor math. He 
resides in San Diego.• Patricia 
Towns (DSCI '79) is working on a 
family dairy farm expansion project 
and resides in Janesville, Wis.• Lynn 
Ward (CFD '79) is married with two 
daughters. The family lives in San Luis 
Obispo.• Michael Yu (MATH '79) is 
product manager and systems engineer 
in charge of all weapon control system 
programs at ComGlobal Systems Inc. in 
San Jose. 

'SOs 
• Robert Ditchik (BCRM '80) owns 
Pet Greetings, a company that was 
named one of the "top 12 movers and 
shakers for 1999" in the industry by a 
leading pet publication. He resides in 
Westlake Village.• Steven Harris (IA 
'80) is a senior administrative analyst 
for the Metropolitan Water District of 
Southern California's technology 
section. He and his wife live in Burbank 
with their two sons.• William 
Kennedy (CRSC '80) is active with 
several state and national produce­
based organizations. He serves as 
director for The Family Farm Alliance, 
which helps protect agricultural water 
rights.• Russell Kozaki (BUS '80) 
has been working at Standard Register 
Inc. since graduation and is now the 
account director. He and his wife live in 
Saugus.• David Sanchez (CFD '80) 
was elected in 1999 for a two-year term 
as secretary-treasurer of the California 
Teachers Association. He resides in 
Santa Maria.• Vivian Sayler (AGB 
'80) is assistant manager of the 
California Mid-State Fair in Paso 
Robles. She has two sons.• Eric 
Schlacks (ME '80) is marketing 
coordinator for the city of Duluth, 
Minn.'s Dept. of Public Works and 
Utilities. He and his wife have two 
daughters.• Michael Schmitt (BUS 
'80) is senior vice president/worldwide 
sales and marketing for J.D. Edwards, 
an enterprise software vendor in 
Denver.• Robert Starr (SOCS '80) is 
president of the Laurus Group, a firm 
that assists companies in the 
development of human resource 
solutions. He also is an instructor of 
human resources at San Jose State. He 
has two children and lives in Los 
Gatos.• Laura Wilch (DFA '80) 
retired as a registered dietician to stay 
home with her twin boys in Placentia. 
• Casey Andrews (ME '81) is lead 
engineer for the U.S. Navy Standard 
Missile-4 program. He lives in Tucson 
with his wife and three children. 
• jeremy Beuttler (ME '81) left the 
field of aerospace engineering in 1995 
to pursue a career as an airline pilot. 
He is a captain for Sky West Airlines 
and lives in EI Dorado Hills.• David 
Donley (AERO '81) is the Denver 
chapter president of the National 
Construct Management Association in 
Littleton, Colo. He is also editor of High 
Plains Rider, a monthly newspaper. His 
wife, jill Donley (LS '85), is the 
principal of Larkspur Elementary in 
Larkspur, Colo.• Nancy Fischer­
South (SPC '81) is a superior court 
judicial assistant for Ventura County. 
Her husband, Matthew South 
(AERO '83), is an aerospace engineer, 
weapons division, at the Naval Air 
Warfare Center at Pt. Mugu .• Brooke 



(phister) Mead (MS CHEM (81) is 
the marketing team leader for Parker 
Aerospace's military control systems 
division in Irvine.• Bob Petesch 
(CHEM (81) is director of biochemistry 
at Target Discovery in San Carlos. 
• Steven Walker (ET (81) is studying 
for his M.S. in aerospace engineering at 
Cal Poly via distance-learning classes at 
Vandenberg Air Force Base. He resides 
in Santa Maria.• Mike Woyak (CSC 
(81) earned his management profes­
sional certification from the Project 
Management Institute and works as a 
project manager at Cygnus Solutions. 
He lives in San Jose with his wife and 
two children.• Steven Boyd, who 
studied electrical engineering in 1982, 
is a senior staff representative of 
engineering with United Airlines in 
Oakland. He is married with three 
sons.• James A. Caine (AERO (82) 
is a Delta Airlines L-1011 second 
officer based in Atlanta.• Greg 
Hollingsworth (IT '82) is a captain 
on the Boeing 767 aircraft at LAX. His 
wife, Linda Hollingsworth, who 
studied recreation in 1982, is taking 
college classes. They have two 
daughters and live in Lake Elsinore. 
• Gary Metzer (ME (82) retired at the 
age of 40 from Texaco Inc. He Jives 
with his wife and two children in The 
Woodlands, Texas, where he "enjoys 
playing the market." • Robert Miller 
(MFGE '82) is director of information 
technology for the chomerics division 
of Parker Hannifin Corp. In 1998 he 
moved his family from California to 
Lynnfield, Mass., and is "still trying to 
get used to the accent, weather, and 
missing street signs!" • Carrie 
Mullarky (MCRO '82) was certified 
as a cytotechnologist by Old Dominion 
University in Norfolk, Va., in 1993. She 
lives in Guam with her husband and 
son.• John Svinth (SOCS '82, MA 
ED (91) is a counselor with the 
Shandon Unified School District. In 
1998 he earned a school counselor 
recognition award from the San Luis 
Obispo County Office of Education. 
He has two young children .• Diane 
Updyke (BUS '82) is a consultant to 
Internet start-up companies in sales 
and business development. She resides 
in San Francisco.• Bruce Bennett (IT 
'83) is general manager of the motor 
products division at Intelligent Motion 
Systems. He earned his professional 
certificate in engineering management 
at UC San Diego. He and his wife live 
in Vista with their two children. 
• Charles Bland (ET (83) is data 
system technologist group leader at 
Motorola, where he's worked since 
1982. He and his wife live in Fair Oaks. 
• Tom Condon (BUS '83) was 
married in 1999 and lives with his wife 
in Del Mar. He is a partner at Deloitte &: 

Touche LLP.•James Gharib (EL (83) 
earned his professional engineer license 
in 1988 and his MSEE from San Diego 
State University in 1989. He is director, 
product development, at Alaris Medical 
Systems in San Diego.•Jeffrey Leisey 
(IE (83) is owner of J.D. Leisey &: 
Associates, a consulting firm in 
Houston, Texas.• Kristi Rosenberg 
(REC '83) earned her master's in 
education in 1997. She teaches first 
grade at Vernon Elementary in 
Portland, Ore.• Dennis Vee (ET (83) 
is director of lighting design for 
Stanford Hotels - the company that 
owns and operates large hotels such as 
the Hiltons, Sheratons, and Marriotts. 
He is married and resides in Pacifica. 
• Steven Compagno (BUS '84) is a 
partner at First Security Loan Corp., a 
mortgage broker firm in San Rafael. He 
is married with three children .• Joe 
Grosshart (CE '84) is director of pre­
construction at Ninteman Construction 
Co., a subsidiary of Sundt Corp. He 
resides with his wife, Heidi Grosshart 
(ASCI (86), in La Costa .• Ralph 
Medema (ME '84) is a process 
engineer for J.R. Simplot Co. He and 
his wife, Jan (Weber) Medema 
(AGSC (84), have two children and 
live in Oakdale.• Dale Pollard 
(AGSC (84) teaches environmental 
horticultural science at Modesto Junior 
College.• Connie (Walkup) Post 
(AGB (84) is communications 
coordinator in the asset management 
division of desktop services at Pacific 
Bell in San Ramon.• Julie Tibbets 
(SOCS (84) earned her master's in 
social work from San Diego State 
University in 1987 and her social work 
license in 1993. Since 1990 she has 
been a clinical social worker at Western 
Medical Center in Santa Ana.• Bruce 
Van Dyke (EL (84) works in Santa 
Clara as director of OEM sales for Solid 
Data Systems, a manufacturer of 
network file caching systems.• Dena 
Allen (BCHM (85) has been 
managing money independently for 
more than three years - trading 
options on technology stocks while 
liVing in New York. She spends 
summers in Davenport near Cal Poly's 
Swanton Pacific Ranch.• Brian Aust 
(ET (85) is a software design engineer 
in the Windows® operating system 
division of Microsoft. He and his wife 
live in Redmond, Wash .• Blake 
Chow (BUS (85) is a lieutenant for the 
LAPD. He is studying for his master's in 
public administration at Cal State 
Fullerton and is married with two sons. 
• Keith Gomes (DSCI '85) is senior 
vice president and chief operating 
officer at California Dairies Inc. 
(formerly California Milk Producers). 
He resides in Tipton.• Paul Hallen 
(IE (85) is founder of RetinaLabs.com, a 
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medical device company dedicated to 
restoring vision in patients with retinal 
diseases. He resides with his wife in 
Parkton, Md.• Sharon Sagisi (IE 
(85) is a business development 
engineer at Toshiba America Electronic 
Components Inc. in Irvine.• Andrew 
Tait (ME '85) is senior cost engineer 
at Bechtel National for its chemical 
demilitarization plant in Anniston, Ala. 
"SLO town was great preparation for 
the pace of the South - sweet home 
Alabama really does exist." He and his 
wife have three children.• Melissa 
Thorme (ESB '85) works at Beveridge 
&: Diamond, an environmental law 
firm. She lives in Davis with her 
husband and two children .• Charles 
Birkett (BUS '86) is associate director 
of taxes for Dole Food Co. Inc. in 
Oakpark.• Lars Perner (POLS (86) 
earned his Ph.D. and works as a visiting 
assistant professor of international 
business at The George Washington 
University in Washington, D.C. 
• Michael Rupard (ARCH (86) is 
director, residential design, at Perlman 
Architects Inc. in Irvine. "I often think 
of Cal Poly, its experience and 
education, as an exciting and enriching 
time in my life," he writes. Rupard has 
two young children.• Chris 
Strickfaden (BUS (86) is senior vice 
president at PM Realty Group. He 
resides in Manhattan Beach with his 
wife and young child.• Scott Unger 
(ET (86) is vice president and chief 
operations officer at Bryte Technologies 
Inc., a company he started 10 years ago 
that is now owned by Royal Ten Cate of 
Nijverdal, The Netherlands. He resides 
in Morgan Hill. • Cameron Weaver 
(ME (86) is in the Navy and is also 
studying for his master's in ocean 
engineering at MIT. He and his wife, 
Mary Beth Weaver (BUS '86), have 
three children and live on the air force 
base near Boston.• Steven Genzoli 
(FDSC '87) is director of quality 
assurance and product development for 
Ghirardelli Chocolate. He and his wife, 
Karen (Nunes) Genzoli (LS (88), 
have three children and live in 
Hughson.• Austin Hill (ENGL '87) 
earned his M.A. in the philosophy of 
ethics from Talbot Theological 
Seminary at Biola University. He is the 
recipient of the 1999 International 
Silver Angel Award from the Excellence 
in Media Foundation of Hollywood. 
Hill works as a radio talk show host and 
newspaper columnist in Phoenix, Ariz. 
• Stephanie Holdenried (HE '87) is 
public relations director at Wildhurst 
Vineyards, her family's winery. She 
lives with her husband in San 
Francisco.•Jennifer Martini (IE 
(87) earned her MBA from the 
University of St. Thomas in 1994 and 
works as an IE/senior project manager 
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with Deluxe Corp. in Shoreview, Minn. 
Her family lives in St. Paul. • Mike 
Toomey (ABM '87) is a principal in 
the corporate finance group at 
Cruttenden Roth Inc. in Newport 
Beach.• Brett Yokum (GRC '87) 
sells corporate and academic site 
licenses for the San Jose Mercury News' 
award-winning Web site, Mercury 
Center. • Roger Bowman (AE '88) is 
the environmental manager at 
Gulfstream Aerospace in Long Beach. 
• Nancy Cahalan (REC '88) is co­
owner and facilitator of Interactions, a 
company that offers professional 
psychotherapeutic seminars, 
workshops, and retreats. She also has a 
private practice as a marriage and 
family therapist in Carmel and Salinas. 
• Steven DiGrazia (CE '88) and his 
wife, Kathleen DiGrazia (CE '88), 
work as senior transportation engineers 
and project managers for Caltrans in 
San Luis Obispo. They live in 
Atascadero with their twins.•John 
Dubenko (IE '88) is senior business 
manager with Motorola in San Diego. 
• Robert Frappia Jr. (IT '88) is a 
firefighter with the city of Napa and 
assistant water polo coach for Vintage 
High School. His wife, Theresa 
(Wilhoit) Frappia (SOCS '87), is a 
paralegal with Dickenson, Peatman &. 
Fogarty. They have two daughters. 
• Rosemary Pert Griffin (CFD '88) 
and her husband live in San Clemente 
with their twin daughters.•Jeff 
Haight (ARCE '88) is a partner in 
Ehlen &. Spiess Structural Engineers in 
Santa Barbara. He and his wife have 
two daughters.• Mark Heine (CE 
'88) and his wife, Susan (Prediger) 
Heine (ARCH '90), own HMS Group 
LLC in Colorado Springs, Colo. They 
have two sons.• Dave Jemes (IE '88) 
conducts overseas audits for Hewlett­
Packard's high-end storage array supply 
chain. He and his wife have two 
children and reside in Elk Grove.• Eric 
Kleinfelter (ESB '88) has been 
working for the California Dept. of Fish 
and Game since 1992. He is the deer 
program coordinator for the San 
joaquin Valley and southern Sierra 
Nevada. He lives in Fresno.• Kent 
Mazzia (EL '88) earned is M.S. in 
electrical engineering at UC Santa Clara 
in 1992. He works as managing director 
of the fiber optiC circuit design group at 
Maxim Integrated Products in 
Beaverton, Ore.• Howard McGlone 
(PE '88) is a part-time musician, 
singer, and pianist, and resides in 
Vallejo.•Janna Minsk (CRP '88) is a 
partner at Cuesta Consulting, is serving 
a two-year term as director of the 
Central Coast section of the American 
Planning Association, and is a member 
of the CRP Academic Advisory Council 
at Cal Poly. She lives in Ventura.• Alex 
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Orosz (AERO '88) is a project 
manager for United Airlines in San 
Francisco.•Jacob Sertich (AGB '88) 
is the northern region manager of 
corporate real estate for Southern 
California Edison. He and his wife have 
four children and live in Exeter. 
• Cheryl Wilson (AM '88) "lives and 
plays" in Steamboat Springs, Colo. She 
is married and has a young daughter. 
• Michael Andrews (LA '89) is 
married and practices landscape design 
in Portland, Ore.• David Bradshaw 
(AET '89) is supervisor of the 
irrigation management department at 
the Imperial Irrigation District, where 
his wife, Vikki (Dee) Bradshaw 
(AM '90), is an environmental 
compliance technician. They have two 
children.• Kevin DuMont (ARCE 
'89) started a consulting firm, DuMont 
Engineering, in june 1999. He and his 
wife have three daughters and live in 
Rancho Santa Margarita.• Robert 
Enzerink (ME '89) resigned in 
1999 as director of research and 
development at DePoy OrthoTech, 
the sports medicine division of 
johnson and johnson. He is studying 
for his MBA at UC Davis Graduate 
School of Management. • Annette 
Helweg (DSCI '89) is a paramedic for 
American Medical Response and a 
member of the Reach and Treat Team, 
a wilderness rescue squad. She is also a 
firefigh ter for the Rural Metro Fire 
Dept. in josephine County. She has a 
daughter.. Rebecca Hicks OOUR 
'89) is a sales representative living in 
San Diego.• Jana Lehman (ARCH 
'89) is the lead set painter for a 
television show on Nickelodeon and 
lives in Beverly Hills.• Claudia 
Mulcahy (REC '89) returned to 
California after liVing in New Zealand, 
where she set up an award-Winning 
preschool for deaf, hard-of-hearing, 
and hearing children. She works in San 
Diego at Wholistic Source, the only on­
line and printed holistic and well ness 
directory in the area.• Diane Ozawa 
(BUS '89) is senior manager for Sony 
Electronics in San jose.• Ron Peters 
(ME '89) is supervisor of mechanical 
engineering at Cascade Microtech Inc. 
in Beaverton, Ore. He has been granted 
two U.S. patents for designs used in 
semiconductor test equipment. 
• Kevin Surber (CM '89) is president 
of Surber Drywall Construction Inc. He 
lives with his wife, Wendy Surber 
(BUS '89), and two sons in Woodside. 
• James Vera (IT '89) is a design 
engineer and contract employee for 
Northrop/Grumman, McDonnell 
Douglas, and The Boeing Co., among 
others. "[Cal Poly's] reputation [in 
industry] is alive and well - go out and 
make a good impression," he advises. 

-gas 
• Sherrill Duggan (HIST '90) is 
tasting-room manager at Buttonwood 
Farm Winery in Solvang.• Sheldon 
Gen (CE '90) is a doctoral student 
studying public policy at the Georgia 
Institute of Technology in Atlanta. 
• Judith Groverman-Walker (AM 
'90) is a public relations consultant 
and event coordinator in the wine 
industry. She and her husband live in 
Santa Rosa with their two children. 
• Lizabeth Horner, who studied 
business in 1990, is associate director of 
human resources at Price Waterhouse 
Coopers. She is married and lives in 
San Francisco.• Lauren Howell (OH 
'90) is president of the Central Illinois 
Professional Horticulture Committee, a 
group that offers financial awards for 
educational opportunities for those 
employed in the "green industry." 
• Terry Johnson (ASCI '90) is the 
vice president of business development 
for @Watch, an Internet start-up 
company in Cincinnati, Ohio.• Rose 
Anne Kings (ARCH '90) joined P.c. 
Associates, a plan check and 
architectural review firm, as a senior 
architect. She also teaches architecture 
at Orange Coast College in Costa Mesa, 
and is the chairperson of the Historic 
Resources Commission in Santa Ana. 
Kings is married with three children. 
• Michael Lea (MBA '90) is Western 
regional technical sales consultant for 
Systems and Computer Technology. He 
and his wife have a young daughter 
and live in Seattle.• Lisa (Odell) 
McSpadden (BUS '90) was married in 
1999, has three stepchildren, and 
resides in Vista.• Eric Montemagni 
(CRSC '90) works in sales for Novarits 
Crop Protection. His Wife, Maria 
Montemagni (HE '91), teaches foods 
and nutrition part time at Mt. Whitney 
High School. They live in Visalia with 
their two young children.• Kyle Park 
(BUS '90) is senior director of 
planning and logistics at Niku Inc. in 
Redwood City. • Jeff Rurup (AGB 
'90) is production manager for Ace 
Tomato. His wife, Trina (Browne) 
Rurup (IS '93), is a customer team 
manager for Logistix. They have two 
young sons and reside in Lodi. 
• Ronald Schneider (ARCE '90) 
founded the engineering firm of 
Schneider and Associates in Tucson. He 
writes, "The business is going well, and 
we are in need of additional Cal Poly 
gradS." • Jennifer Stoner (SOCS '90) 
is production coordinator for 
automotive magazines at McMullen 
Argus Publishing Inc. in Placentia. 
• Deanna Van Klaveren (OH '90) 
lives in Modesto with her husband. In 
1999 she received the Ron Regan Award 
from the California Association of 
Nurserymen. [NOTE: Ron Regan was 



head ofCal Poly's Ornamental 
Horticulture Department from 1977 to 
1991.J. Donna (Lee) Alan (SOCS 
'91) earned her master of education 
degree from the University of Maryland 
in 1995. She married in 1999 and 
works as director of Asian Pacific 
Student Services at Loyola Marymount 
University in Los Angeles.• Tom 
Bonigut (CE '91) is a civil engineer 
with the East Bay Municipal Utility 
District in Oakland. He and his wife 
have a daughter. • Paul Carrannanto 
111 (AERO '91, MS AERO '94) is an 
engineer with the Ford Team Rajal, a 
special Indy 500 racing team at Ford 
Motor Co. in Dearborn, Mich. He was 
married in 1999 and is studying for his 
MBA at the University of Michigan. 
• Jan Heinemann (ME '91) is a 
design engineer for The North Face, an 
outdoor clothing and equipment 
company in Carbondale, Colo. 
• Maria Vargas Hunter (BUS '91) 
worked for the State of California Board 
of Equalization before deciding to stay 
home to raise her child. She and her 
husband reside in Ukiah.• Mike 
Moran (ENVE '91) is an engineer for 
the city of Lafayette. His wife, Wendy 
(Levander) Moran (NSCI '91), 
works part time at WIC of Contra Costa 
County. They have two young 
children.•Joseph Prunty (SPC '91) 
works as a video coordinator and scout 
for the coaching staff of the San 
Antonio Spurs, 1999 NBA champions. 
• Joseph Sheaff (ENGL '91) opened 
a branch office for American Electronic 
Resource Inc. in Conroe, Texas. He and 
his wife have two children.• Bradley 
Bennett (ARCH '92) is vice president 
of operations for InfoGenesis, a 
software company in Santa Barbara. 
• Richard Berry (CRP '92) is a 
project architect with Dobbins Crow 
Architecture. He has received 
architectural awards for design and was 
featured in Professional Builder 
magazine. He lives with his wife and 
two children in Ft. Worth, Texas. 
• William Brewster Jr. (CRP '92) is 
an urban planner for EDAW Inc. and 
resides in San Francisco.• Julie 
Darling (OH '92) developed 
children's gardening programs in 
California and Michigan after leaving 
the Peace Corps. She teaches 
sustainable liVing, organic growing, 
and natural health. She and her 
husband have a young son and live in 
Spencer, W. Va.• Cyndi Smith 
Darlington (JOUR '92) is studying 
for her MBA at the University of San 
Francisco while working as director of 
marketing for Amtrak. She and her 
husband, John Darlington (CM 
'93), live in San Francisco.•John 
Forsythe (MCRP '92) is a project 
manager in the Sacramento office of 

Environmental Science ASSOCiates, a 
national environmental consulting 
firm.• Amy Howell (AGRI '92), a 
research scientist at Rutgers University's 
Blueberry and Cranberry Research 
Center, isolated and identified the 
compound in cranberries that prevents 
urinary tract infections. This work was 
published in the October 1998 edition 
of The New England Journal of Medicine. 
She and her husband have two young 
daughters.• Richard Howell (pHYS 
'92, MS ENGR '94, MBA '94) is 
product line manager for Sharp 
Microelectronics Imaging Products. He 
and his wife, Jill (Thomas) Howell 
(NSCI '93), reside in Camas, Wash. 
• Christine Jacobs (AGSC '92) is the 
aseptiC quality control supervisor for 
California Natural Products, a processor 
of low-acid foods in shelf-stable 
packaging. She has taught a portion of 
the aseptic course at UC Davis and 
resides in Linden.• Lisa Jarvis (HE 
'92) and her husband own a 
commercial decoration installation 
business. They have four children and 
reside in Brentwood.• David Kapic 
(IT '92) and his wife have a young son 
and live in Suamico, Wis.• Andy 
Kaufman (OH '92) earned a master's 
degree in environmental sociology 
from Iowa State. Previously he earned a 
master's of landscape architecture from 
the University of Arizona. He is now 
working on his doctoral degree in 
horticulture at Washington State. He 
lives in Pullman.• Rick Kaye (AERO 
'92) is supervisor of advanced concepts 
integration at General Dynamics in 
Groton, Conn.• Phillip King (EE 
'92) earned his professional engineer 
license and is senior electrical engineer 
at Power Engineers Inc. in Boise, Idaho. 
• Bradley Kyker (HD '92) is 
studying for his master's in education 
while substitute teaching in San Luis 
Obispo County, where he lives.• Jill 
Lemieux (HD '92) is director of 
AmeriCorps, a program that mentors 
at-risk youth. She lives in San Luis 
Obispo.• Alfredo Macias (IE '92) 
works for Toshiba America Business 
Solutions. He and his wife live in 
Huntington Beach.• Katherine 
Petker (REC '92) is a manager at 
Mervyn's California and plans to re­
enter the recreation administration 
field. She lives in Grover Beach. 
• Robert Petrucci (FDSC '92) earned 
his master's in emergency medical 
services from the University of 
Maryland. He works as operations 
coordinator for Santa Clara County 
EMS.• Steven Styerwalt (BUS '92) 
is a senior network engineer for Exodus 
Communications and resides in 
Campbell.• Cecilia Watkins (BUS 
'92) is a business taxes specialist with 
the Board of Education. She is married 
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with a son, and in 1999 she completed 
her first marathon.• Mary Crosby 
Weber (OH '92) is an office adminis­
trator for KRSN TV in Dillon, Colo. 
• Richard Wilks (IT '92) is chief 
executive officer of Voodoo Cycles and 
resides in Campbell. • Amena Atta 
(ENVE '93) is an environmental 
engineer at Vandenberg Air Force Base. 
Her husband, Bill Roalman, who 
studied soil science in 1984, is a 
planner for the San Luis Obispo 
County.• Michelle Benoit (HD '93) 
is president of Performance Renovators 
in San Rafael. • Sam Decker (BUS 
'93) moved with his wife and daughter 
to Austin, Texas, where he is marketing 
and content manager for Dell 
Computer's consumer online group. 
• Tobrina Garcia (HD '93) earned 
her M.A. in clinical psychology in 1995 
from the California School of 
Professional Psychology, Alameda. She 
is now studying for her doctorate and 
works as a mental health practitioner 
and intake coordinator for Marin 
County Mental Health.• Anthony 
Giraud (AGB '93) is branch manager 
at Rogers Machinery Co. He and his 
wife reside in Eureka.• Alexander 
Hess (AGSC '93) is chair-elect for the 
California Agriculture Teachers 
Association's governing board and 
operatiOns. He is also the FFA advisor 
at Fallbrook Union High School. 
• Darren Huebner (CRSC '93) is 
manager at Western Farm Service in 
Oxnard. His wife, Laura Huebner 
(BIO '89), substitute teaches for 
alternative school programs. They have 
a young daughter. .Jennifer Ignacio 
(IT '93) is director of operations at 
financialprinter.com, located in Los 
Angeles.• William Kamps (AGB 
'93) owns Commodity Services 
International Inc., an export brokerage 
company for dried fruits and nuts. He 
and his wife live in Ripon with their 
young son.• Scott Martindale (IT 
'93) is product and motor sports 
manager at Cornwell Quality Tools. He 
and his wife reside in Cuyahoga Falls, 
Ohio.• Robert Park (BUS '93) is 
vice president of finance in the 
information technology business unit 
at McKesson Foundation Inc. in 
Atlanta.• Balin Abendroth (NRM 
'94) is a GIS technician at Spatial 
Graphics in Cambria.• Garth 
Cameron (BUS '94) resigned as a 
district executive with the Boy Scouts 
of America, and in 1999 earned his 
teaching credential. He teaches sixth 
grade at Indianola Elementary School 
in Selma.• Heather Chase (IT '94) is 
director of the catheter assembly plant 
at Applied Medical Resources in 
Rancho Santa Margarita.• Craig 
Dobler (AET '94) is a partner in his 
family's business, Dobler & Sons LLC, a 
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company that grows and packages 
California vegetables. He resides in 
Watsonville.• Mike Engel (ARCH 
'94) is a licensed architect for a firm in 
San Diego. His wife, Susan (Heiman) 
Engel (HD '94), is director of 
a preschool in Solana Beach. 
• Christopher Freitag (ME '94) 
works at Symyx Technologies. His wife, 
Kathleen Freitag (MATH '94), 
works at Talus Solutions. They reside in 
Santa Clara.• Steven Greenberg 
(BUS '94) and his wife, Maida 
(Grijalva) Greenberg (BUS '93), 
have a young son and reside in Suisun 
City.• Cynthia Laudato (BIO '94) is 
a quality assurance compliance 
associate at Genetech Inc. She is 
engaged and living in Vallejo. 
• RobertJ. Lee (ENGL '94) is in the 
Ph.D. program at UC Irvine studying 
sociology and Asian-American studies. 
• Randall Myers (EL '94) designs 
new products for Telcom, circuit boards 
and programmable logic. He resides in 
Longmont, Colo.• Steven Seitz (ME 
'94) was married in 1999 and resides in 
Pleasanton. He works as a technical 
support engineer for Sherpa Corp. 
• Mike Arens (ESB '95) works for the 
USDA Forest Service and lives in 
Jacksonville, Ore.• Jim Bentley 
(SOCS '95) teaches at Olive Grove 
Elementary in Antelope where he 
received a "Teacher Who Makes a 
Difference" award in 1999. He's 
developing a weather station network 
and has been published in Sierra 
Heritage Magazine on Eastern Sierra 
geology and volcanism.• Greg Bloom 
(CE '95, BUS '95) is a geotechnical 
engineer for Haro, Kasunich, and 
Associates in Watsonville. His wife, 
Pam (Blumenstein) Bloom (HE 
'91), teaches kindergarten for the Oak 
Grove School District in San Jose. 
• Kristin (Larsen) Calia (CE '95) is 
a senior transportation engineer with 
Fehr & Peers Associates. Her husband, 
David Calia (CE '97), is an engineer 
with Cole/Yee/Schubert & Associates. 
They live in Rocklin .• Nicholas Doko 
(PSY '95, BUS (99) is an assistant 
applications developer for SAS Institute 
Inc. in its consulting services group. He 
lives in Irvine.• Jonathan Long (IE 
(95) is an engineering systems adminis­
trator at Premisys Communications 
Inc. in Fremont. • Sarah Wheeler 
(ECON (95) is a senior financial 
systems analyst at Gap Inc. and Jives in 
San Mateo.• Weimin Young (SOCS 
(95) is a writer in Monterey and has 
had articles published in the 
International Daily News . • Joseph 
Annino (IT '96) lives in Pacifica and 
works as an account manager for 
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Thyssen Dover Elevators Co.• Karen 
Clemens (ARCH '96) is a designer of 
the Sierra Madre Brewing Co. for Bahr 
Vermeer Kaecker Architects and lives in 
Sierra Madre.• Nathan Cotten (REC 
'96) works for Rakar Inc. and lives with 
his wife and son in Camarillo. 
• Brandy Egan (BCHM (96) is a 
lieutenant in the U.S. Navy stationed at 
Parris Island, S.c., where she works as a 
dentist. In 1999 she received the 
California Dental Association 
outstanding senior student award. 
• Terence Flannigan (PSY '96) 
earned his master's in counseling from 
Cal State Fullerton and a sports 
psychology degree from JFK University. 
He works in a private practice in 
Garden Grove as a sports therapist and 
intern.• Shani Howard (CE '96) is a 
field engineer for Hilti Inc. in 
Sacramento.• Debra J ogopulos (BUS 
(96) is a human resource specialist at 
PriMed Inc. in San Ramon.• Holly 
Killion (SS (96) earned her M.S. in 
environmental chemistry at the 
University of Nevada, Reno, in 1998. 
She is a research enologist for a high­
end winery in Sonoma County. 
.Joshua Molho (ME (96) is 
studying for his Ph.D. in mechanical 
engineering, under a full fellowship, at 
Stanford University. He earned his 
master's in 1997 and resides in 
Placerville.• Michelle Myers (BUS 
(96) is an accounting manager at QED, 
an embedded-microchip start-up 
company in Santa Clara.• Mike 
Oakland (PE (96) is assistant baseball 
coach at Cal Poly. His wife, Dina 
(Moore) Oakland (PE '95, MA ED 
'98), is academic advisor for student 
athletes at Cal Poly.• Paul Rosenthal 
(MATE '96) is a graduate student 
researcher at UC San Diego.• Mark 
Van Emmerik (ME (96) is a senior 
mechanical engineer at Oceaneering 
International Incorp. He is also a life 
support system engineer for the U.S. 
Navy submarine rescue system. He lives 
in Millersville, Md.• Raffi Boloyan 
(CRP '97) is an assistant planner for 
the city of San Bruno's planning 
department.• Ryan Branco (CRSC 
(97) is a ranch supervisor for Bruch 
Church LLC. He resides in Salinas. 
• Leanne (Dwyer) Conaty (LS (97) 
married Garrett Conaty (MATH 
(97), moved to Ireland, and had a baby 
girl. Leanne is a full-time mother, and 
Garrett is head of technology for 
Trinity Commerce in Dublin. 
• Christie Jamison (BUS (97) is 
accounting manager at Redback 
Networks Inc. She married Todd 
Slatcher (ENVE (98) in 1999 and the 
couple resides in San Mateo.•Jill 

Levake (FRSC (97) is a technical sales 
representative for Dow Chemical Co. 
and resides in Yuba City.• Bryan 
Medrano (AE (97) and his wife live in 
Elk Grove.• Edward Mojica (ARCH 
'97) is a junior designer for Williams & 
Paddon Architects and Planners Inc. in 
Roseville. He received a presidential 
citation (one of the highest honors) 
from the AlA California Council for 
outstanding contribution to the 
profession.• Jessica Smith (LS (97) 
teaches first grade in Sonora, where she 
lives.• Michelle Brezinski (CRP 
'98) is in El Salvador, completing a 
two-year program with the Peace 
Corps.• Don Cornelius (AERO (98) 
is a simulation engineer in the 
integrated simulation management 
group at The Boeing Co. in Everett, 
Wash.• Julianne Digiorno (NSCI 
(98) is completing her dietetic 
internship at Washoe Medical Center 
in Reno, Nev.• Ryan Hutchinson 
(BUS (98) is an analyst in the 
investment banking group at WR 
Hambrecht, an online investment 
bank. He resides in San Francisco. 
• Melinda Keller (ME '98) is 
studying for her master's in mechanical 
engineering at Cal Poly and works as a 
lecturer in the Mechanical Engineering 
Dept.• Jennifer Koller (ENGL '98) 
is studying for her single-subject CLAD 
teaching credential at San Diego State. 
• Kelly Parrish-Brown (PSY '98) is 
a freelancer in the areas of production, 
event coordinating, scriptwriting, and 
wardrobe styling. She resides with her 
husband in Fresno.• Tiffany 
Patterson (CRP (98) is a planner for 
Spink Corp., an engineering and 
architecture firm. She lives in Davis. 
• Christina Pratt OOUR (98) is a 
client executive in marketing at 
Burson-Marsteller in San Francisco. 
• Eric Vinande (AERO (98) is flight 
operations engineer for the commercial 
airplanes group at The Boeing Co. in 
Seattle.• Geoffrey Dowd (ART '99) 
lives in San Francisco, where he designs 
and produces high-profile Web sites 
such as Wine. com and Living.com. 
• Bridget Engelhardt (BCHM (99) 
is a lab assistant in the School of 
Veterinary Medicine at UC Davis. 
• Danica James (ASCI (99) teaches 
animal science and agricultural 
mechanics at Clinton High School in 
N.C.. Shawna Kight (ARCH (99) 
works for PJHM Architects in San Jose. 
She also performs as an alumni 
member of Cal Poly's Orchesis Dance 
Company.• Jen Yen, who studied 
business in 1999, is studying at Peking 
University, Beijing, China. CD. 




